
Regular Meeting March 20, 2017 
 

 A regular meeting of the Nash County Board of Commissioners was held at 2:30 

PM, March 20, 2017 in the Commissioners’ Conference Room at the Claude Mayo, Jr. 

Administration Building in Nashville, NC. 

 Present were Chairman Robbie B. Davis and Commissioners Fred Belfield, Jr., 

Dan Cone, J. Wayne Outlaw, Lou M. Richardson, and Mary P. Wells. 

 Commissioner Lisa Barnes was absent due to medical reasons. 

 Others present were Patsy McGhee, Debbie Diljak, Amanda Clark, Lindell Kay, 

Rosemary Dorsey, Donna Wood, Danny Tyson, Catherine Roche, Nancy Nixon, Derek 

Hawkes, Janice Evans, Zee B. Lamb, Vince Durham, and other staff members.  

 Chairman Robbie B. Davis called the regular meeting to order and called on Lou 

M. Richardson for the invocation. 

Ms. Nancy Nixon, Planning Director, presented for the Board’s consideration a 

Letter of Interest to apply for Hazard Mitigation Grant funds related to Hurricane 

Matthew. 

 On motion of J. Wayne Outlaw seconded by Fred Belfield, Jr. and duly passed 

that the Nash County Board of Commissioners approve and authorize submittal of 

Letter of Interest to apply for Hazard Mitigation Grant funds related to Hurricane 

Matthew. 

 Commissioner J. Wayne Outlaw and Rosemary Dorsey, Assistant County 

Manager, provided information and an update on the request to name a County Building 

in honor of Commissioner Billy Morgan.  Staff recommended that the Nash County 

Board of Commissioners establish an Honorary Plaza and erect a monument between 

the flag poles located in front of the Claude Mayo, Jr. Administration Building.  She 

stated the pavers could be engraved to honor individuals who have had long-term public 

service in Nash County.  Commissioner Billy Morgan would be the initial inductee with a 

ceremony and a committee would be established to make future recommendations to 

the board for final action. 

 Chairman Davis called on Vice Chairman J. Wayne Outlaw to preside over the 

departmental presentations and board reports. 

 



Ms. Catherine (Catie) Roche, Director, Braswell Memorial Public Library, made a 

Powerpoint Presentation to the Board on Braswell Library and requested the Board’s 

consideration of restoring the 2% funding that was cut from the budget in FY 2012. 

  Ms. Dorsey provided information to the Board on the following items discussed 

at the Department Head Retreat in February 2017 at the Outer Banks, NC. 







 Ms. Patsy McGhee, Grants & Intergovernmental Relations Administrator, 

provided an update on the Broadband Initiative. 

 Vice Chairman Outlaw called on Board Members and County Manager for 

reports on the following boards and committees. 

• Upper Coastal Plain RPO – J. Wayne Outlaw 

• Nash Community College Board of Trustees – J. Wayne Outlaw 

• Community Caregiver Advisory Committee – Lou M. Richardson 

• Farmers Market Advisory Board – Fred Belfield, Jr. 

• Juvenile Crime Prevention Council – Fred Belfield, Jr. 

• Upper Coastal Plain COG Board of Directors – Fred Belfield, Jr. 

• Tar River Transit Board of Directors – Fred Belfield, Jr. 

• Human Services Board – Dan Cone 

• Agriculture Advisory Board – Dan Cone 

• Mental Health Committee – Zee B. Lamb 

• Nash UNC Health Care Board of Commissioners – Robbie B. Davis 

• Turning Point Work Force Development Board – Mary P. Wells 

• STEP – Mary P. Wells 

• Tourism Development Authority – Robbie B. Davis 

• Rocky Mount MPO – Robbie B. Davis 

• MCC Shell Building – Robbie B. Davis 

• Gold Rock Improvements – Robbie B. Davis 

• Implementation of SB 382 – Zee B. Lamb  

 On motion of Lou M. Richardson seconded by Dan Cone and duly passed that 

the Board go into closed session as permitted by NCGS 143-318.11(a)(3) to consult 

with an attorney employed or retained by the public body in order to preserve the 

attorney-client privilege; NCGS 143-318.11(a)(5) to establish or to instruct the public 

body's staff or negotiating agents concerning the position to be taken on behalf of the 

county in negotiating the price or a proposed contract for the acquisition of real property; 

and NCGS 143-318(a)(6) to consider the qualifications, competence, fitness and 

conditions of appointment or conditions of initial employment of a prospective public 

officer or employee. 



During closed session, the Board consulted with the attorney to discuss matters 

that are subject to the attorney-client privilege between the attorney and Board and 

discussed a personnel matter. 

On motion of J. Wayne Outlaw seconded by Fred Belfield, Jr. and duly passed 

that the closed session adjourn. 

On motion of Mary P. Wells seconded by Dan Cone and duly passed that the 

meeting recess until Tuesday, March 28, 2017 at 9:00 AM at The Barn, Sharpsburg, NC 

for the tri-county breakfast meeting with the Edgecombe and Wilson County Board of 

Commissioners. 

 

     

             
      ________________________________ 
      Janice Evans, Clerk 
      Nash County Board of Commissioners 



































 Mr. Lamb reviewed with the Board and the Board had discussion on the following 

Outside Agency Requests: 

 

 

 

 Chairman Davis recessed the meeting for a five (5) minute break. 

 Upon reconvening, Chairman Davis called on Mr. Lamb. 

 Mr. Lamb discussed with the Board the following Expansion Requests: 



 

 
 

 

 

 



The Board provided feedback to the staff of items of inclusion and requested 

additional information to be provided. 

Ms. Jazmine Kilpatrick, Membership Development Officer with the Local 

Government Federal Credit Union provided Retreat Sponsorship Remarks. 

Chairman Davis recessed the meeting for lunch provided by the Local 

Government Federal Credit Union. 

Upon reconvening, Chairman Davis called on Mr. Lamb. 

Mr. Lamb provided for Board discussion an update on the following Capital 

Projects: 

  

 

 

 



 

 

 Mr. Lamb discussed with the Board the following COLA Options for FY 17-18: 

 

 On motion of Lou M. Richardson seconded by Dan Cone and duly passed that 

the meeting adjourn. 

             

             

      ________________________________ 

      Janice Evans, Clerk 
      Nash County Board of Commissioners 


